
 

COUNTY OF ST. PAUL 
5015 – 49 Avenue, St. Paul, Alberta, T0A 34A 

www.county.stpaul.ab.ca 

Our Mission - To create desirable rural experiences 

 
 

Highlights 

August 13, 2019 Council Meeting 

 
County of St. Paul Library Board Member – The County is looking for a resident to sit 

as a member-at-large on the County of St. Paul Library Board.  The Board Member will 

serve on the board along with Elected Officials.  The board provides financial 

management and policy direction for County Libraries and operates libraries housed in 

Ashmont and Mallaig Schools.  Meetings are held monthly except during the months of 

July and August.  The board member will be elected for a one-year term.  Members at 

large will be paid a per diem as well as mileage to attend meetings.  If you are 

interested in serving on the County Library Board, submit a letter to 

pcorbiere@county.stpaul.ab.ca outlining why you are interested and any experience 

you have pertaining to libraries.     

Regional Recreation Master Plan – Council approved the Regional Recreation Master 

Plan with the Town of St. Paul, Town of Elk Point and Summer Village of Horseshoe 

Bay.  The Regional Recreation Master Plan is a guiding strategic document that will be 

used to help decision-making and future collaborations between the partner 

municipalities in the provision of recreation opportunities.  The Regional Recreation 

Master Plan is on the County’s website under “Recreation & Campgrounds”.    

Bylaws – Recent changes to the Municipal Government Act means that all 

Municipalities with common borders must complete and adopt Intermunicipal 

Development Plans (IDP) by April 1, 2020.  The municipalities worked with ISL 

Engineering and Land Services Ltd. to complete the plans.  Council approved the 

Intermunicipal Development Plans with the Town of St. Paul, Town of Elk Point and 

Summer Village of Horseshoe Bay.  The IDP identifies a 50-year development strategy 

within the County of St. Paul No. 19 and the Town of St. Paul intermunicipal area. It also 

provides a set of policies for those lands that will use as a basis for decision-making on 

land use, transportation and servicing matters within the IDP area. The IDP also informs 

citizens and businesses on intermunicipal priorities. The plans can be viewed on the 

County website under “Governance”.     

FCSS – County of St. Paul and Elk Point FCSS received a Civil Forfeiture Grant.  The 

grant provides funding for the FCSS Department to hire an Outreach Worker to work 

with youth in the Town of Elk Point and surrounding areas.  FCSS will be hosting a 

Block Party and Summer Drive-in Movie at Ferguson Flats on August 22 showing the 

http://www.county.stpaul.ab.ca/
mailto:pcorbiere@county.stpaul.ab.ca


movie ‘Cars 3’.  Free hotdogs and games from 5 to 7:00 p.m. with the movie starting at 

dusk.   The movie ‘Mama Mia 2: Here We Go Again!’ will be showing in Mallaig on 

August 23.  The movie starts at dusk and there will be free popcorn.     

 

Funding Support: 

- $100 – NEAT Club for Rodeo Mile  
- $100 – Fort George & Buckingham House 
- $1,000 – Mallaig Museum for Antique Tractor & Car Show 
- $6,720 – Riverland Recreational Trail Society  

 
The Office will be closed on Monday, September 2nd for Labor Day.  

 
 

For more information contact 
Tim Mahdiuk, Interim CAO, County of St. Paul 

At 780-645-3301, ext. 208 


